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WISE COUNCIL...

There’s still time to put yourself forward
for nomination as a parish councillor...

Come along to the next Parish Council
meeting on Tuesday, March 1st to see local
democracy in action!
Call the Parish Clerk, Jackie Fletcher on
880910 for more information.

SPIRITUAL NEEDS

Like many community facilities, our
parish church only functions because of

the input of a small band of volunteers.
Maybe as we progress in the period of
interregnum, under the guidance of our
Curate, Rev. Andy Rhoades, we should take
the opportunity to reflect on the efforts of
those who keep the ship afloat.
The church doesn’t run itself and without
the dedication of these few, not only the
fabric of the building and its surroundings
but also its ministry, would be in peril.
With such a small group of regular helpers
the addition of one or two new faces could
make a significant contribution. So if you
have a desire to see that the church remains
upright and that the community’s spiritual
needs are fulfilled have a word with the
churchwardens, Brian Smith or Lorrie
Forman or the Curate, Reverend Andy.
If you would like to help but don’t want to
commit yourself you can do so by simply
supporting the church activities throughout
the year, or by contributing towards the ever-
increasing funds needed.

COUNTING BOSWORTH

Every ten years the Office of National Statistics (ONS) carries out a census of the
population. The next full census will take place on Sunday, March 27th 2011, when

ONS will send out census forms to all 25 million addresses in England and Wales. Census
information is used by government and local agencies and commercial bodies to produce
budgets for future expenditure and plan service provision. It is important that the census is
full and accurate as small discrepancies could have an impact on the country’s future planning.
It is a legal requirement that every household completes a census return and every occupant
on the evening of March 27th, whether a permanent member of the household or a visitor,
must be included. For the first time the 2011 Census can also be filled in on-line.  For more
information on the census go to www.census.gov.uk

LANDFILL PLANS

Leicestershire County Council has
recently released proposals for the siting

of waste management facilities through to
2025. Husbands Bosworth Quarry, adjacent
to the A5199 south of the village, is already
licenced to receive inert landfill waste until
2015. The new proposals, tabled by
operators Lafarge Aggregates Ltd., seek to
extend this permission until 2025 at an
estimated rate of 100,000 tonnes a year.
The proposals are at a draft stage at present
and further assessments of the suitability of
the site, the likely impact of traffic generated
by the operations, the effect on the local
community and the visual impact of
restoration after closure will need to be
undertaken before the plan is adopted.
At a quarry liaison meeting between
representatives of the local communities and
Lafarge held in October it was noted that
material coming to the site had reduced due
to the downturn in the building trade, and
recycling and alternative uses for the waste.
The existing end-date of 2015 for completion
of the landfill phase was unlikely to be met.

SPRING FOR’ARD, FALL BACK...
DON’T FORGET TO PUT YOUR CLOCKS

FORWARD
ONE HOUR

WHEN YOU GO TO BED
ON

SATURDAY, MARCH 26th

CANAL PLAN HOLDS WATER

Plans for a new canal marina on agricultural land between North
Kilworth and Husbands Bosworth have been given the go-ahead

by Harborough planners despite vociferous local opposition.
The parish councils of both North Kilworth and Husbands Bosworth voiced their concerns
about the extra traffic that will be generated by the operations planned for the site and the
road safety aspects on a particularly fast stretch of the A4304. Villagers felt that the
development was too big and out of character for the area and lacked any contribution to
the local communities.
Planning committee members noted the county Highways Authority’s recommendation that
the application be refused on road safety grounds but felt that the likely advantages to local
tourism and the benefit to the local economy outweighed the perceived risk to road users.
The project will provide 240 mooring spaces, boat building, servicing and maintenance
facilities and a chandlery on the 26 acre site. Earlier proposals to include a canal-side public
house and retail units have been shelved by the promoters for the time being.
STOP PRESS: This application has now been referred to the full Council for determination.
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WATCH WORD
THE NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME WITHIN HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

POLICE FILE
If you have any information about any
criminal activity please call
Lutterworth Police  on 0116 222 2222

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator
Marion Lewis 0116 2483871
NW Community Scheme No. 2123

Local Beat Team
Sgt. 2908 Steve Bunn
PC 500 Andy Smalley
WPC 4640Vikki Barge
PCSO  6569 Peter Willson
PCSO 6636 Ray Wells
PCSO 6573 Steve Adams
Voicemail Service 0116 2485675

Rural & Countryside Liaison Officer
PC 1010 Chris Hill

CRIMESTOPPERS
FREEPHONE 0800 555111

PETFRIENDS
Pet & Home Care

PetFriends provides clients’ dogs, cats and other pets the loving care that
they need while you are away, right in your own home! Your pets will stay

in their own secure, familiar environment and follow their customary
routine and diet.

A local veterinary nurse will look after your pets and home while you
are away.

Pets fed, watered and excercised. Medication administered, plants watered.
Fully insured - references available

For more information please contact Natasha Blunt VN
01858 880183
07739 467284

!Two burglaries occurred in the same night
in Swinford. Property was taken and damage
caused in the course of the theft
!Burglary to dwelling in Welford Road area
of Husbands Bosworth
!In a recent spate of house break-ins around
the Lutterworth town area  UPVC windows
had the beading and the double glazed panels
removed to gain entry. Householders are
asked to check that older windows with
external beading are secure and consult a
reputable window installer if they are
concerned about the security of their
property.
!Thieves crossed two fields to steal 300
litres of diesel fuel from a vehicle parked at
Husbands Bosworth Quarry.
!Opportunist thieves have targeted cars at
filling stations where the driver has left the
vehicle unsecured whilst paying for fuel.
Always lock your car when leaving it
unattended.

Leicestershire Constabulary has joined
all other Forces across England and
Wales by publishing new street-level
crime, anti-social behaviour (ASB) and
local policing information via a new
website - www.police.uk
The new site allows the general public
to check on the crime and anti-social
behaviour that has happened in their
area in recent weeks by simply entering
their postcode.
This website provides you with helpful
information about crime and policing
in your area.
Enter your postcode, town, village or
street into the search box and get
instant access to street-level crime
maps and data, as well as details of
your local policing team and beat team
meetings.

Message from the Rural Community Council
The RCC (Leics & Rutland) will be seeking up to 45 volunteers from across Leicester, Leicestershire and Rutland who will be a
local contact point and able to help vulnerable people who have slipped through the net to access the help scheme or seek appropriate
advice. Training will be provided and expenses up to £350 will be available for these community volunteers.
Their task will be to
· Attend a training workshop and a mid project evaluation
· Identify additional community supporters in their area
· Identify and support those in the target group
· Collect data from the community supporters and report back to the project officer
The project will be undertaken between March 2011 and September 2011 and most work will be undertaken in your own local area.
If you feel that you would like to volunteer please contact Diana Cook for more details and an application form dcook@ruralcc.org.uk
0116 2689706  or see our website http://www.ruralcc.org.uk/latestnews.html

We’ve recently been contacted by someone who is seeking information about artist, Hilary Brock, who apparently used to work as a
potter and lived in Husbands Bosworth. If anyone has any information please contact the Editor.

BEWARE of cold callers offering to fit subsidised or free burglar alarms and claiming
to be working with Leicestershire Constabulary. These are NOT authorised and the
scamsters are likely to be assessing properties and occupants to gain criminal
intelligence. Report any incidents of this nature to the police immediately.

REPORT CRIMINAL ACTIVITY
In order that the nature and extend of
local crime, and crime trends, can be
accurately assessed, and action taken,
it is important that even trivial criminal
activity is reported and logged.



VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS
Kenny Anderson 880705

CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS
Janice Staples 880668

SPORTS PAVILION ENQUIRIES
Audrey Marlow 880316
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BOSWORTH IN FOCUS
A ROUND-UP OF LOCAL NEWS

!Plans for a 1,000 home development at
Airfield Farm, Leicester Road, Market
Harborough have recently been put
before Harborough planners. The scheme
would include community facilities, a
health-care centre, shops and a new
primary school.
!The Chandler’s Arms, Shearsby has
been voted Leicestershire Pub of the Year
for the second year running by CAMRA,
the Campaign for Real Ale.
!Villagers in Sibbertoft are planning a
pageant over the weekend of June 5th &
6th to commemorate the centenary of the
Reading Room on Berkeley Street. The
event will feature a Boer War re-
enactment, historical displays and stalls.

LOCAL NEWS IN BRIEF

NORNORNORNORNORTH KILTH KILTH KILTH KILTH KILWORWORWORWORWORTH WHARFTH WHARFTH WHARFTH WHARFTH WHARF
BBBBBOAOAOAOAOAT SERT SERT SERT SERT SERVICESVICESVICESVICESVICES

Station Road, North Kilworth
Lutterworth LE17 6JB

Stockists of Calorgas, household fuels
& red diesel Local delivery

Dayboat hire
Call John & Jane PCall John & Jane PCall John & Jane PCall John & Jane PCall John & Jane Pughughughughugh

TTTTTel: 01858 881723el: 01858 881723el: 01858 881723el: 01858 881723el: 01858 881723
Mobile: 07967 087290Mobile: 07967 087290Mobile: 07967 087290Mobile: 07967 087290Mobile: 07967 087290

JUST WEIRD...
This year we will experience four unusual
dates... 1/1/11, 1/11/11, 11/1/11, 11/11/11...
NOW figure this out... take the last 2
digits of the year you were born plus the
age you will be THIS year and it WILL
BE EQUAL TO 111.

ART AND SERENDIPITY
Arnesby-based watercolourist, Peter Welton
will be talking about his life as an artist at a
special evening on Tuesday, April 12th at
7.00pm in Arnesby Village Hall.
The crowning glory of Peter’s career, which
has taken him from lowly railway porter in
Lincolnshire to Emeritus Professor of Fine
Art at De Montfort University, was a
commission to paint a picture for HM The
Queen’s private collection in 1992.  Since
then The Queen has added two more
Weltons to her collection. A fluent and
humourous speaker, Peter charts his career
as a chain of fortunate events - chance and
serendipity...
Tickets are £10 each in aid of the
Shuttlewood-Clarke Foundation, of which
Peter is patron. Call 01530 244914.
Editor’s Note: Look out for Peter’s Master
Class in Water Colour Painting to be held
at the Foundation’s home in the heart of
Charnwood Forest on May 27th & August 19th.

PET-STOP
Honeybunnies Rabbit & Guinea Pig Rescue
are desperately seeking good homes for their
rescued animals. Each year 35,000 rabbits
end up in UK rescue homes and that’s just
the official figure.... Thousands more will be
put to sleep, dumped or abandoned without
our help. By giving a home to a rescue animal
you will be giving them a second chance at
life. We have all shapes, sizes, ages and
personalities and as a responsible
organisation  adhering to RSPCA guidelines
we neuter, vaccinate and health check all
animals prior to re-homing - a service not
offered by pet shops or back yard breeders!
If you can give a bunny or piggy a forever
home please telephone 0116 2869887 or
email: honeybunnysr@aol.com

**Please don’t buy a real rabbit this
Easter. Make yours a chocolate one

instead!**

BUS FAIR
Clothes Jumble Sale and Coffee Morning on
Saturday, March 5th from 10.00am to
12.30pm in the Village Hall in aid of Brook
House Mini-bus fund.

NEW PARKING RULES
Pedestrians, wheelchair users and cyclists are
set to benefit from new parking rules
designed to increase safety. New rules mean
that motorists who obstruct dropped kerbs,
park inconsiderately or double-park could
receive a fine.
The move is designed to keep traffic moving,
cut congestion and make sure streets are
accessible to emergency vehicles. Vehicles
parked alongside dropped kerbs can also
obstruct pushchairs, wheelchairs and
mobility scooters and prevent pedestrians
crossing at a safe place.
From March 1st fixed £70 penalty charge
notices will be issued to drivers who
contravene the new regulations. Tickets will
also be issued by post where they are
prevented from physically affixing them to
the vehicle.
Penalty charge notices may also be issued to
motorists blocking access to properties, but this
will only be at the request of the occupier and
subject to an observation by an enforcing officer.

VILLAGE ROAD CLOSURES
The county Highways Authority is warning
motorists of possible delays whilst major
road works and resurfacing is carried out in
the village over the next few weeks. The
works, which will involve the partial closure
of the A5199 Bell Lane and Berridges Lane
through the village, will commence on
Tuesday, March 1st. It is expected that the
work will be completed within two weeks.
During the work parts of Berridges Lane and
Bell Lane, above and below the junction with
Hillcrest Lane, will be closed in sequence
and the one-way orders on both roads will
be temporarily removed allowing two-way
traffic on these sections to allow access.
Access to properties will be maintained at
all times but temporary local diversions may
be in place. Through traffic will be directed
along Kilworth Road, Pincet Lane and
Leicester Road and vice versa, and will be
clearly signposted.
Anyone seeking more information is asked
to contact Leicestershire Highways
Southern Area office on 0116 3050001.

Beautifully handmade curtains, blinds &
soft furnishings

For advice and quotations call Sandra:
01455 556615



TO ADTO ADTO ADTO ADTO ADVERVERVERVERVERTISE HERE COSTSTISE HERE COSTSTISE HERE COSTSTISE HERE COSTSTISE HERE COSTS
JUST £10 PER MONTHJUST £10 PER MONTHJUST £10 PER MONTHJUST £10 PER MONTHJUST £10 PER MONTH

THE THE THE THE THE BUGLEBUGLEBUGLEBUGLEBUGLE IS DELIVERED FREE TO IS DELIVERED FREE TO IS DELIVERED FREE TO IS DELIVERED FREE TO IS DELIVERED FREE TO
EVEREVEREVEREVEREVERY HOUSEHOLD IN THE PY HOUSEHOLD IN THE PY HOUSEHOLD IN THE PY HOUSEHOLD IN THE PY HOUSEHOLD IN THE PARISHARISHARISHARISHARISH

AND REACHES PLACES OTHERAND REACHES PLACES OTHERAND REACHES PLACES OTHERAND REACHES PLACES OTHERAND REACHES PLACES OTHER
PUBLICPUBLICPUBLICPUBLICPUBLICAAAAATIONS CTIONS CTIONS CTIONS CTIONS CAN’T REACH!AN’T REACH!AN’T REACH!AN’T REACH!AN’T REACH!

Call Sylvia on 880902Call Sylvia on 880902Call Sylvia on 880902Call Sylvia on 880902Call Sylvia on 880902
or email: hiprice@btinternet.comor email: hiprice@btinternet.comor email: hiprice@btinternet.comor email: hiprice@btinternet.comor email: hiprice@btinternet.com
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BYGONE BOSWORTH
The Historical Society’s Periodical Journal

SCHOOL REPORT
HUSBANDS BOSWORTH C. of E. PRIMARY SCHOOL Head Teacher Matthew Bown

Complete building service
Specialist in new build

Quality renovations
& Extensions

Tel/Fax 01858 881202
Email: pcbuildserv@btinternet.com

Walton Grange, Bosworth Road
Walton, Lutterworth, Leics LE17 5RW

Established
27 years

From the Historical Society Archive
Extract from Churchwarden’s Account Book January 25th, 1782
“Memorandum this day between the Churchwardens and David Hatfield, Clockmaker,
viz. that for the sum of Two Pounds, Five Shillings, the said David Hatfield is to put into
Good & Substantial Repair the Church or Parish Clock, and after the said repairs shall
keep in thorough good repair the said Clock for the sum of Six Shillings by the year for
the next 20 years.”
Would any craftsman today commit to a 20 year contract at a fixed rate? Hatfield seems
to have been reasonably happy with the arrangement though. In the Account Book entry
for March 25th 1804 (2 years over his contract!) he renewed the agreement for a further
7 years at the revised price of 10 shillings a year!

This term our pupils have been very involved in many sporting events and competitions. As
I mentioned last term we are now part of the 2012 Olympic ‘Get Set Network’ and sport
has become a very important part of our school.
The school continues to develop. The library area has now had the old furniture removed
and has been redecorated. Next half term this work will be completed with new furniture
and equipment being installed.
Planning has also begun on a new playground for the school. I have been working with the
local authority looking at filling cracks and holes and resurfacing it. The school council
have been supporting me by looking at what new markings and games we should have put
on the new surface.
Last year I applied to a Leicestershire scheme for a Dutch elm tree to be planted in our
grounds. I am very pleased to announce that we have been successful in our application and
will shortly be having the tree planted in our field area. This is a great privilege for our
school as this is the first time in over 30 years these trees have been planted. If you would
like to know more about this please visit the following website.
http://www.leics.gov.uk/pressrelease.htm?id=195841
We are once again collecting various vouchers for school. We continue to collect Nestlé
box top vouchers until March. We have now also begun, once again, to collect both Tesco
and Sainsbury’s vouchers. Last year we collected a fantastic amount of Sainsbury’s ‘Active
Kids’ vouchers with the local community’s help and managed to purchase a lot of much
needed equipment, including a new football kit. Please help us again by sending in all your
vouchers and ask friends and family to do the same. As a small school we really appreciate
these extra resources.

FOBS 100 Club
February Draw winners:
No.72 Katharine Wright £25
No.35 Ruth Turner £15

Pampers and Champers Evening
We would like to thank all the ladies who
came and supported the Pamper Evening.
A very enjoyable evening of indulgence and
shopping. We raised £342, which will go
towards getting new books for the new
library in the school.

ACTIVITY GROUPS 2011
All Saints Parochial Church Council
Contact: Brian Smith 880225
Art Workshop
Contact: Ann Saxton 880971
Badminton Club
Contact: Lorrie Forman 880281
Beaver Scout Troop
Contact: Andrew Lambert 880922
Bosworth Belles
Contact: Linda Lawton 880503
Conservative Association
Contact: Robert Maxwell 880361
Craft Group
Contact: Gail Wilmot  880413
Handbell Ringers
Contact: David Staples 880668
Historical Society
Contact: Heather O’Connor 880165
Husbands Bosworth Rainbows Group
Contact: 881757 or 881442
1st Kilworth Scouts/Beaver unit
Contact: Andrew Lambert 880922
Lutterworth African Drumming Group
Contact: Ralph Horton 880526
Playing Field Committee
Contact: Jennifer Rogers 880401
Royal British Legion
Contact: Robert Maxwell 880361
Short Mat Bowls
Contact: Frank Thorp 880003
Tennis Club
Contact: Jennifer Rogers 880401
Tower Bell Ringers
Contact: Geoff Armitage 880066
Welford Bridge Club
Contact: Kate Hancock 880205

TO ADVERTISE YOUR GROUP
HERE

email: hiprice@btinternet.com

FOBS NEWS

Former Head Teacher dies
Len Jones was Head Teacher at Husbands Bosworth School from 1962 until 1968 before
moving to Ashford in Kent. He and his first wife Liz (who was a nurse) lived in the school
house which has now been turned into a classroom. They had a son, Huw, who attended
the school.
Sadly, Len passed away on Sunday, February 13th 2011 after a lengthy stay in a nursing
home following a head injury. Some of the families, and those children born around late
50’s and early 60’s in the village, will remember Len. Donations, in memory of Len, can
be sent to Headway, the head injuries charity: Bradbury House, 190 Bagnall Road, Old
Basford, Nottingham NG6 8SF
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ACTIVITY GROUPS

BOSWORTH GARAGE
Vehicle servicing and MoTs

Collection & delivery available
Personal attention

Call Chris on
01858 880580 or 07811 625027

COMPLETE CAR CARE
Accident repair specialist

Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair
Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding

MoT repair
Valeting, full body polish

Parking sensors, handling kits, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 07710 024070
Based at Unit 2, Pebble Hall Farm

between Husbands Bosworth and Theddingworth

HISTORICAL SOCIETY
The next meeting of the Historical Society
will be on Wednesday, March 2nd when local
historian, Brian Johnson, will present an
illustrated talk focusing on Leicestershire’s
Village Cinemas.
At one time there were over fifty recorded
cinemas scattered around the villages in
Leicestershire. Most have long gone, their
existence only a memory, but some remain,
possibly as garden sheds or even converted
to churches!
The meeting starts at 7.30pm and is open to
non-members and friends (door charge
£2.50). Tea, coffee and biscuits afterwards.
For more information about the Historical
Society please call the secretary on 880165.

BUGLE CRACKER
Did you hear about the blonde who
got really excited when she finished a
jigsaw puzzle in 6 months? The box
said 2 to 4 years!

VILLAGE LUNCH
The next Village Luncheon will be on
Wednesday, March 30th at Kilworth Springs
Golf Club. Diners are asked to meet in the
bar as usual at 12.30pm.
Call Janice on 880668 to book your place
or to arrange transport to the venue.

CRAFT GROUP
The Craft Group meets on the second
Wednesday of each month at 7.30pm in the
Committee Room of the Village Hall. If you
have a craft or pastime that is reasonably
portable and would like to work on it away
from the distractions of home life come
along. There’s no formal membership and a
charge of £2 per session covers hall hire fees
and a cuppa! Contact Gail on 880413 for
more information.

Open to the Public
SUNDAY LUNCH

1 course - £9.75 per person  (Children
£5.95)

2 courses - £13.25 per person
(Children £9.95)

3 courses  -  £16.50 per person
(Children £12.95)

Bookings Now Being Taken for
Mother’s Day  -  3rd April 2011

Kilworth Springs Golf Club
South Kilworth Road

North Kilworth
01858  575082

www.kilworthsprings.co.uk

TRADE DIRECTORY 2011
Frank Begley Plumbing & Heating
Plumbing & heating engineer.
Contact: Frank Begley 880541
Gordon Begley
Building & roofing contractor.
Contact: Gordon Begley 880028
Peter Begley
Building contractors, flat roofing
Contact: Peter Begley 880517
Croft Farm Bed & Breakfast
AA 4**** accommodation
Contact: Jane Smith 880679
Rob Dargue Carpentry & Building
General carpentry & woodwork
Contact: 07834 872205 or 880803
Honeypot Pre-School
Contact: Denise Brant 07805 926872
Honeypot Lane Bed & Breakfast
Contact: Carolyn Goffe  880836
Mike Price Heating Engineer
Oil-fired boiler servicing & repair
Contact: Mike Price 880902
Paul Bolton School of Motoring
Expert driving instruction
Contact: Paul Bolton 880115
Totally Trees Ltd.
Tree surgery and stump grinding
Contact: Jacqui Mitchell 01455 554182
Wharf House Kennels
Kennel and cattery services
Contact: Kim McGuigan 880905
Woodpecker Tree Surgery
All aspects of tree surgery undertaken
Contact: Chris Wright 880183

TO ADVERTISE  YOUR BUSINESS
HERE

email: hiprice@btinternet.com

DIANE E. HALL
Beauty Therapist

CIBTAC ITEC CIDESCO qualified

TREATS
FOR

MOTHER’S DAY

GIFT VOUCHERS &
PRODUCTS AVAILABLE

Tel: 01858 880567 or 07732 571714

SPORTING CHANCE
The London Organising Committee of the
Olympic Games and Paralympic Games
(LOCOG) have confirmed that tickets for
the London 2012 Olympic Games will go
on sale on Tuesday, March 15th 2011.
Applications will close on April 26th 2011
and all oversubscribed sessions thereafter
will be allocated via a ballot process.
Applications can be made at any point during
the 6-week application period.
Paralympic Games tickets will go on sale
on Friday, September 9th 2011.
Don’t miss out, register your interest at
www.tickets.london2012.com

SCREEN TWO...
The second film of the Bosworth Classic
Film Season will be the 1961 comedy classic,
Double Bunk, starring Sid James, Ian
Carmichael, Liz Fraser, Janette Scott and
Irene Handl.
Newly-weds Jack and Peggy’s plans of living
cheaply on a houseboat moored on the
Thames go awry  when they set off for a
trip to Folkestone... and end up in France,
without money or supplies! Classic comedy
at it’s very best!
Make a date - Friday, March 11th, 7.30pm in
the Church Hall, Honeypot Lane. Tickets £3
from Di 880741 or Nicole 881718.
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS LOCAL OFFICERS
Husbands Bosworth Parish Council:
Councillors
William Fletcher 880910(Chair)
Melvyn Forman 880281
Geoffrey Armitage 880066
Patricia Day 880748
Heather O’Connor 880165
Susan Fisher 880026

Parish Clerk
Jackie Fletcher,
13 School Lane,
H.B. LE17 6JU
Tel: 880910

District Councillor
Brian Smith
10 Butt Lane,
H.B. LE17 6LN
Tel: 880021
E-mail: b.smith@harborough.gov.uk

County Councillor
Graham Hart
Lilac Cottage
Willoughby Waterleys
Leicester LE8 6UF
Tel: 01162 478600
E-mail: graham.hart@leics.gov.uk

WOODPECKER
TREE SURGERY

All aspects of tree-work undertaken from dismantling
large roadside trees to pruning and reshaping small

garden trees.
We also offer a stump grinding service.

Professionally qualified and insured.
For free quotation and advice call

Chris on: 01858 880818
www.woodpeckertrees.com

Report of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday, February 1st  2011.
Five Council members, District Councillor Brian Smith, County Councillor Graham Hart and 8
members of the public were present.
Visitors’ Questions
!The proprietors of Kilworth Marina and local boaters addressed the meeting regarding the proposed
development adjacent to the canal at North Kilworth. They queried points within the proposals,
especially the likelihood of little local gain from the businesses planned for the site. Council noted that
the hastily added pedestrian access conflicted with the security of the site. District Councillor Smith
was in receipt of the HDC Planning Report which recommended refusal, mainly on traffic safety
issues.
!Matters referring to the traffic mirror for Butt Lane were discussed briefly. This matter to be progressed
by residents themselves. Council reiterated that it had set aside funding to part-fund traffic safety
measures for Butt Lane.
!The removal of the canal towpath bridge at Welford Marina was discussed. Council understood that
the responsibility for the bridge fell to the marina operators who had removed the bridge when it
became unsafe and declined to reinstate it. Council noted that this was a permissive path and not a
public right of way but agreed to raise the matter with British Waterways.
Matters arising from the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
!Members queried the delay in approving the installation of the village speed indicator device. Mr.
Forman agreed to chase this up.
!Council noted that vehicles had continued to damage the grass verge outside the Scout Hut entrance.
It was agreed to seek information about temporary bollards.
!The poor condition of the road surface in Bell Lane was discussed. It was noted that Highways had
marked up the underground utilities in readiness for resurfacing.
Playing Field
Considerable mole activity on the playing field was noted. Clerk to seek information regarding eradication.
Allotments
!Clerk informed Council that one plot that had been given up had been re-let.
!Queries regarding the sub-division of existing plots were discussed. Allotment Rules did not allow
sub-letting or division of plots. Plots must be let in their entirety.  The condition and use of the plot are
the responsibility of the registered plot-holder, who would also be responsible for the actions of others
in any informal arrangement.
Traffic Issues
!Lack of progress in the Speed Indicator Device project had already been discussed.
!Council was reminded that No Waiting markings for the bus stop area at the entry to Cherry Tree
Close had been promised for the coming financial year. Clerk agreed to chase this up with Highways.
Neighbourhood Watch
!Council was pleased to note that the local crime information messaging system has been taken over
by the Neighbourhood Watch team at Market Harborough.
Correspondence & Planning

POST OFFICE & SHOP TIMES
Post Office
Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri. - 9.00am to
5.30pm
Wed, & Sat. - 9.00am to 12.30pm
Post Collection
Mon. to Fri. - 4.00pm
Saturday - 10.45am
Shop
Mon. to Sat. - 5.30am to 8.00pm
Sundays - 6.00am to 5.00pm!A revised application adding public access to the Kilworth Marina plans was received.

Any Other Business
!It was agreed to promote applications for posts on the Parish Council as it was known that there were likely to be vacancies following the election in May.
!Clerk was asked to contact Lutterworth police regarding the abandoned car on The Green.
!A resident had suggested that funding could be raised locally to provide a community accessible defibrillator. It was agreed to put this forward as a
project that could be supported by the Bosworth Festival.
!Members of the Historical Society have revised the popular Village Trail Leaflet and were seeking funding towards the printing costs. Council agreed to
part-fund the project from the Community Initiatives General Fund.
!The Parish Council’s annual donation to Village Hall funds was briefly discussed, in view of the recent increases in Hall fees.
Next meeting
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Tuesday, March 1st at 7.30pm in the Committee Room of the Village Hall.



METHODIST CHURCH
Coffee Morning

Wednesday, March 23rd 10.00am-11.45am.
at 25 High Street

Visitors always welcome.
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CHURCH NEWS
All Saints Parish Church, Methodist Chapel & St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

ALL SAINTS FLOWER ROTA

Mar 9 - Apr 17 LENT (NO FLOWERS)

Methodist Church

Hexagon Benefice

"""""CHURCH SERVICES     """""

Services every Sunday 8.30am.
Contact:
Robert Constable-Maxwell  880361
Father Owen O’Neil 462359

Contacts:
Rev. Brian Kennard 462889
Senior Church Steward:
Mr. A Lloyd Jones 880343

6 Mr Roger Stephenson
13 Rev. B Kennard (Communion)
20 Mrs Jeanne Moore
27 Mr Stephen Pointer

Services every Sunday 6.30pm.
All Welcome

Churchwardens:
Brian Smith 880021
Lorrie Forman 880281

Curate: Rev. Andrew Rhoades 460150

Do you have a painting, certificate, drawing or similar
that you would like mounting and framing?

Choice of frame mouldings
and mountboards

available, or ‘specials’ can be ordered.
Call Nick Raven

on 880824 for a quote.

RAVEN FRAMINGBUILDING
ROOFING
PLASTERING

EXTENSIONS - ALTERATIONS - NEW BUILD
For advice or a free quotation please contact James on:

01858 881794
 07795 810607

james@johnsonbuilding.co.uk

Gordon Cullum
formerly of Welford Road

Died January 29th 2011
Aged 86 years

R.I.P.

CHECKED OUT...
The Waitrose Lutterworth supermarket
check-out collection raised over £360
towards Church Hall funds.
Many thanks to all who took the opportunity
to contribute.

ALL SAINTS PCC
A Vestry Meeting, to elect Churchwardens,
and the Parochial Church Council Annual
General Meeting, to elect the Parochial
Church Council, will take place on
Wednesday, March 16th at 7.00pm in the
church. Anyone on the Church Electoral Roll
can be nominated as a member of the PCC
and all parishioners are invited to attend.
CHILDREN’S PANCAKE PARTY
There will be a Pancake Party on Tuesday,
March 8th for all children of primary school
age. Join us for a fun-filled party with food
and drinks at the Community Church Hall,
Husbands Bosworth 4.00pm to 6.00pm.
Contact Reverend Andy on 460150 if you
would like to book a place.

6 8.00am Communion Mowsley
9.30am Family Communion HB
9.30am Family Service Shearsby
11.00am Communion Thed.
11.00am Family Service B’thorpe
6.00pm Communion Arnesby

8 SHROVE TUESDAY

9 ASH WEDNESDAY

9.15am Communion HB
7.00pm Communion Arnesby

13 9.30am Communion Shearsby
9.30am Family Service Arnesby
11.00am Family Service HB
4.00pm Family Service B’thorpe
6.00pm Evening Service Mowsley

20 11.00am Benefice Service Mowsley

27 8.00am  Holy Communion
9.30am Communion B’thorpe
9.30am Family Service Shearsby
11.00am Communion Arnesby
6.00pm Evening Service Mowsley

Short Communion every Wed. 9.15am HBSCHOOL AWARDS
Husbands Bosworth School will be joining
with All Saints Church for their Awards
Service on Wednesday, March 2nd at 2.30pm.
Parents and carers of school children and
the All Saints congregation are invited to this
special service. There will be a time of
worship for the children and for adults
followed by the presentation of awards.

LENT TALKS
Local talks by local people on faith in
foreign places.
Many local people have explored their
Christian faith in foreign lands, engaging
different cultures, in often difficult situations
or have embraced the vibrancy of faith in
other countries. Our Lent Talks are open to
everyone to come and listen to these
remarkable stories and to be challenged in
our own outlook. All the talks will start at
7.30pm and will be followed by a simple
night service or compline, aiming to finish
between 8.30pm and 9.00pm.
Thursday, March17th

Faith in action on the Tsunami-hit coast and
rural areas in South India
Rev.  Andrew Rhoades - St Peter’s, Arnesby
Thursday, March 24th

Bible courier trips to China and the Middle East.
Gordon Herbert - Husbands Bosworth
Church Hall
Thursday, March 31st

Faith and medical aid on the Afghan-
Pakistan Border
David & Liz Austin - St Peter’s, Arnesby
Thursday, April 7th

Faith in Auschwitz
Rev. David Hebblewhite Husbands
Bosworth Church Hall
Wednesday, April 13th

Faith and social work in a small rural
community in Tamil Nadu, South India
Brian & Sue Spriggs - St Peter’s, Arnesby

ASH WEDNESDAY SERVICES
There will be two special services in the
Benefice on Ash Wednesday, March 9th -
Holy Communion and Ashing - 9.15am All
Saints, Husbands Bosworth and 7.00pm at
St Peter’s, Arnesby.

St Mary’s Roman Catholic Church
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LOCAL PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The following applications have been submitted to Harborough District Council:
! 11/00178/FUL Conversion of barn to form care accommodation, erection of extensions and creation of parking area (Rev. scheme

of 10/01268/FUL) Brook House 15 Bell Lane [Brook House Care Home]
! 11/00113/FUL Add pitched roof to the existing flat roof extension, front 3 & 5 Hillcrest Lane [Mr G. Walker]
! 11/00108/LBC Alteration to ext. paintwork, insertion of flue & extractor fan, Wheatsheaf House, 3 Bell Lane [Mr Graham Parker]

Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the Council Offices, Adam and Eve Street, Market Harborough
LE16 7AG. Comments concerning planning applications should be addressed to the Head of Planning Services.
Planning applications and other aspects of local government can now be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

BUGLE..............................................FREE ADS.
Phone Sylvia on 880902 or email: hiprice@btinternet.com

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

MOBILE LIBRARY
HUSBANDS BOSWORTH VILLAGE
ALTERNATE TUESDAYS (See DIARY DATES)
STOPS & TIMES
School, Welford Road: 1.30pm - 2.45pm
Berridges Lane: 2.50pm - 3.30pm
Church Street: 3.35pm - 4.00pm

Come back to your mobile library!
Not only lending books! Now hiring videos, CDs

& DVDs Local tourist information and free
mobile internet access

*******  You can now renew on-line or by phone *******

Tuesday, 1st Community Forum, 7.00pm Ullesthorpe Village Hall
Tuesday, 1st Parish Council meeting, 7.30pm Committee Room, Village Hall
Wednesday, 2nd Historical Society talk - Brian Johnson on ‘Leicestershire’s Village Cinemas’, 7.30pm Church Hall
Saturday, 5th Jumble Sale and Coffee Morning, 10.00am to 12.30pm Village Hall
Monday, 7th HDC Village road sweep
Tuesday, 8th Children’s Pancake Party, 4.00pm Church Hall
Wednesday, 9th Craft Group, Committee Room, Village Hall
Tuesday, 8th Mobile library
Tuesday, 8th Children’s Pancake Party
Friday, 11th Classic Film Night“Double Bunk”, with Sid James, 7.30pm Church Hall
Wednesday, 16th PCC Vestry Meeting & AGM, 7.00pm Church
Tuesday, 22nd Mobile library
Wednesday, 23rd Methodist Coffee Morning, 10.00am - 11.45am, 25 High Street
Sunday, 27th CENSUS DAY 2011
Sunday, 27th BRITISH SUMMER TIME BEGINS (CLOCKS FORWARD)
Wednesday, 30th Village Luncheon, 12.30pm Kilworth Springs Golf Club

Sunday, April 3rd MOTHERING SUNDAY
Wednesday, April 6th Historical Society Annual General Meeting followed by ‘Shops Signs of Old England’ with Ken Day
Thursday, April 28th Village Lunch
Friday, April 29th ROYAL WEDDING
Thursday, May 5th Polling Day District & Parish Elections
Tuesday, May 24th Village Lunch
Saturday, June 25th Bosworth Festival 2011

WANTED If anyone is re-potting, digging up or splitting plants
this spring and could spare a few for All Saints Church plant
stall at Bosworth Festival in June please let Lorrie know on
880281.
ADVERTISE HERE for FREE!
Private sales of domestic items under £100, your swaps, wants
or ‘free to good homes’... To advertise phone Sylvia on 880902,
scribble a note and drop it in at 3 Highcroft, or e-mail:
hiprice@btinternet.com

CHECK OUT HARBOROUGH DISTRICT COUNCIL’S NEW USER-FRIENDLY WEBSITE
The District Council have recently updated their dedicated website to make it easier to use. Information on every aspect of
Council business is now easily accessible. Whether living in Harborough district, conducting your business here or simply
visiting there’s a host of important information and contact points in the new site - your one-stop shop...

www.harborough.gov.uk


